
Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.

FURTHER INFORMATION ON DESPATCH 
OF DIVIDEND CHEQUES

Reference is made to the announcement of Beijing North Star Company Limited (the 
“Company”) dated 16 June 2020, in which it was mentioned that the dividend warrants 
of H Shares of the Company together with the relevant cheques will be posted by 
ordinary mail to holders of H Shares of the Company (the “Holders of H Shares”) on 
or before 24 July 2020.

In response to the latest epidemic prevention measures issued by the Government of 
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region on 19 July 2020, all post offices will be 
suspended from 20 July 2020 to 26 July 2020 with only limited services. As a result, 
the Company expects that the receipt of the dividend warrants of H Shares together 
with the relevant cheques by the Holders of H Shares will be delayed. It is expected 
that the Holders of H Shares who have registered for autopay services in advance 
will not be affected, and the final dividends receivable will be transferred to their 
designated bank accounts on 24 July 2020. The Company will arrange for the despatch 
of the dividend warrants of H Shares together with the relevant cheques of the final 
dividends as soon as Hongkong Post resumes the relevant services.
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In case of inconsistency between the Chinese and English versions of this 
announcement, the Chinese version shall prevail.


